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Terrence,
We missed you at today's PBCCMA meeting.
As requested during last Friday's meeting, below are the recommended terms for the donation of a portion of the
Delray Full Service Center, subject to School Board approval.

• Donation of Buildings # 1, 2and 12, to the City of Delray Beach in "as is" condition, subject to an lnterlocal
Agreement for shared use of the northernmost parking lot, a public use restriction, and a reverter
provision should the City fail to timely renovate.

• Please refer to the attached map, which defines the proposed area to be donated.
• The School District does not have funding to contribute to renovation of the buildings.
• The Construction Notice to Proceed for Capital Improvements on the parcel that the School Board intends

to retain was issued on Wednesday, October 13, 2021.
• The School Board construction project is estimated to take approximately 13 months to Substantial

Completion and 15 months to Final Completion.
• During construction, the District plans to occupy the Buildings #1,2 and 12. Upon completion, the District

plans to vacate the buildings and turn off all utilities.
• If the City desires to keep the chiller equipment that is currently located in Building 13, the District is

willing to include it as part of the conveyance, however this equipment must be relocated by the City
from its current location to an area within the donation footprint prior to the demolition of Building 13.
District Maintenance & Plant Operations leadership believes the chiller equipment should be replaced
with a new system.

Individual School Board Members may generally be aware of this proposal, however, to date, it has not been
publicly presented to or discussed by the School Board in a public meeting.

Please let us know if you have any questions.
In the meantime, have a great weekend,
-Kris

Kristin Garrison, AICP
Director, Planning & Intergovernmental Relations
School District Palm Beach County
3661 Interstate Park Rd N, Suite 200 - Room 1-209
Riviera Beach, FL 33404
Phone 561-882-1980
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